# St. Timothy's Times

St. Timothy's School Newsletter - October 13, 2022

St. Timothy's Parish School is committed to providing quality Catholic Education through the cooperative efforts of the faith community.

Thank you to everyone who came out last Saturday for our Marathon! We are so close to see We only have about \$1,100 left to go! If each family brings in \$15 we can make it! We will be doing our FINAL COUNTING TOMORROW! Please have all pledge money in by 9:00am tomorrow. Thank you to all of our amazing families for your hard work!

The winner of our Priest vs. Principal contest was Mrs. Shelby! She brought in about \$100 more in pledges than Father Meyer. Great job to both of them! Thank you to both of them for being such great leaders of our school and for being such great sports! The Christenson family brought in the most pledges so they had the opportunity to turn Father Meyer into a birthday cake!



Last week the top collecting family was the Rasset family. The students brought home a big box of cookies!

Thank you to everyone who donated and for your love and support of our students and our school! And a special thank you to the Knights of Columbus for a delicious lunch on Marathon Day, the Maple Lake Fire Department, Ted Pribyl and Larry Smith for driving behind our bikers, Valley View Dairy for

donating the cheese sticks, our parish for their wonderful support, and all of the volunteers who helped on Marathon Day. We are also grateful for the dedication of our Marathon committee chair Andrea McBrady! Let's bring in that last \$1,100 tomorrow to reach our goal! See information in the Newsletter about Service Day (Monday, Oct. 17) and the Marathon Lock-In Party (Friday, Oct. 28th if we reach our goal!)











SCHOOL PICTURES ARE BEING SENT HOME IN TODAY'S THURSDAY ENVELOPES!



## Picture Retakes Thurs. Nov. 10

Picture Retakes will be on Thursday, November 10th. Tues/Thurs. preschoolers will also have their pictures taken on this day. If you need your

picture retaken, please bring your old picture package with you on retake day. If you need new order forms, they are available in the school office.

#### **Meat Raffle Friday, October 21**

Stop by the American Legion in Maple Lake on Friday October 21st for a Meat Raffle beginning about 5:30pm to support St. Timothy's School.



Thurs. Nov. 10

#### **Classroom Volunteers Needed!**

Contact the office if can help.
Volunteers must be E-3 qualified.

#### Fall Conferences Nov. 7 & 10

We will be having Fall Parent Teacher Conferences on Monday, November 7th from 12:00pm-6:00pm, and Thursday, November 10th from 3:00pm-7:00pm. Sign-up is now available on Sycamore Parent Portal. When you log in, on the right side of your screen you will see Fall Parent Teacher Conferences, click underneath there where it says check your schedule. Then you can schedule a team for each child. \*Reminder, there is No School on Monday, November 7th.

#### DATES TO REMEMBER

Mon. Oct. 17 Tues. Oct. 18	-Marathon Service Day -Fatima Statue visit
Oct. 19	-NO SCHOOL, Teacher workshop
Oct. 20-21	-NO SCHOOL, MEA
Mon. Oct 24	-Ney Park Field Trip, grades 1 & 2
Tues. Oct. 25	-Bakken Museum visits school gr. 3-6
Fri. Oct. 28	-Marathon Lock-In Party in the
	evening (if Marathon goal is met)
Tues. Nov. 1	-All Saints Day Mass 9:00am
Thurs. Nov. 3	-School Mass 9:00am, grade 1
Fri. Nov. 4	-End of 1st Quarter
	Eucharistic Procession 2:00pm
Mon. Nov. 7	-NO SCHOOL, Teacher workshop,
	Conferences 12:00-6:00pm
Tues. Nov. 8	-Late Start Day, 10:10am
Thurs. Nov. 10	-Picture Retakes

-Fall Conferences 3:00-7:00pm



Your are invited to a Pancake
Breakfast Sunday, November 6.

Serving 9am to Noon at St Timothy's School. The Knights of Columbus will be cooking and this fundraiser is for Holy Spirit Academy's activity bus and the students will be serving the meal of pancakes, T&R sausage links, fresh scrambled eggs, cheesy egg bake and potatoes. Everyone is invited! Your free-will donation will be accepted. We can pack up a carryout if you desire.



## Fatima Pilgrim Statue to visit St. Timothy's

The world-famous International Pilgrim Virgin Statue, that has been traveling for 75 years, will be at The Church of St. Timothy

on Tuesday, October 18th! There will be a Presentation to the K-8 school kids and parents (all are welcome) as well as prayers. A schedule of events was sent home last week and can also be found on the church's website.

#### Prayer to Our Lady of Fatima

O Most Holy Virgin Mary, Queen of the most holy Rosary, you were pleased to appear to the children of Fatima and reveal a glorious message. We implore you, inspire in our hearts a fervent love for the recitation of the Rosary. By meditating on the mysteries of the redemption that are recalled therein may we obtain the graces and virtues

that we ask, through the merits of Jesus Christ, our Lord and Redeemer.



Prayer Corner



#### **Box of Joy Project**

The Knights of Columbus are inviting the school families to help out with the Box of Joy project, in partnership with Cross Catholic Outreach. Over the next few weeks we will be collecting donations of small gifts, toiletries, school supplies, and toys that can be packed into shoe box sized gift boxes. These boxes will be sent to poor communities around the world in an effort to share a little bit of extra love and joy during the upcoming Christmas season.

School families are asked to send in items from the list included in your Thursday folder. Each box is \$9 to ship, so monetary donations will help the Knights covering the expense of the shipping cost, are very much appreciated. If a family chooses to make an entire box, please put all the items in a Ziploc bag and label the age and boy or girl. The bag will be packed by our Youth group in the shoe boxes provided.

**Deadline for items is Tuesday, November 8.** (Please put donations in the box by the office)

Each box will then be filled by the kids at Open Youth Room who will carefully select each item for a child who they will pray for as they pack the box.

A brochure is included in this week's Thursday envelope for gift ideas. If you would like to make a donation to the Knights of Columbus to help with shipping costs, please include it in the envelope attached to the brochure and return it to the school. Checks should be payable to The Knights of Columbus.

A link is included to see how your donation helps a child who otherwise would not receive a Christmas Gift. https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=8j5XBiPnSmM

#### Service Day Monday, October 17th for PreK-8th grade

Our Marathon Service day is next Monday, October 17th! This day our students and staff give back to the community! We spend the afternoon together in small groups to clean up the fallen leaves around town. Our school choir will also be going to the Manor in Maple Lake to sing for the residents and play games. It is a great way for us to thank our community for all of their support throughout the Marathon and the upcoming events of the year.

#### How can you help?

We need Volunteers! We need chaperones to assist the small groups around town (Must be E-3 qualified)

**Donations!** We need boxes of large black garbage/leaf bags. We also need a trailer; we need a parent with a truck and or trailer to go around town picking up the leaf bags from the places we clean and dump them at the city compost.

**Supplies!** We need MANY rakes! Please label your rake and drop it by the front door of the school next Monday morning.

**Homes!** Do you know someone in town who needs help raking leaves?

**DRESS CODE** - Please have students dress for Outdoor activity, and wear their Green T-shirts or Marathon T-shirts, jeans, tennis shoes or boots.

#### Party Clothes Day - Fri. Oct. 28th

As one of their Marathon rewards, students will get to wear party clothes on Friday, October 28th to celebrate! This is a non-uniform day. (No sleeveless shirts, shorts or immodest clothing)



## Marathon Lock-In Party Fri. Oct. 28th

If we reach our Marathon goal tomorrow, students will earn their

Marathon Lock-In Party! This will held on Friday, October 28th in the evening for grades K-8. This is a fun night of food, games and prizes!

Please watch for more information to be sent home next week!

**Volunteers -** We need many parent volunteers to help make this evening a success. Volunteers must be E-3 qualified, if you are not, but would still like to help, contact the office ASAP for your Volunteer packet.

Youth Volunteers - 9th-12th grade students volunteers are also needed. If you know any students or alumni interested in volunteering contact the office. We have forms for the youth volunteers in the office as well.

**Lock-In Donations -** For the Lock-In, we will be looking for donations for the night of snacks, prizes, etc. Information will be coming home next week!

#### **COLD WEATHER DRESS REMINDER**

As the weather has turned colder, please make sure your child has a jacket and warm clothing for outdoor recess and Phy. Ed. Classes. Hats and gloves are needed.

**GIRLS Uniforms:** Reminder all girls in PreK-8th grade should be wearing leggings or tights under their skirts/jumpers as the weather is getting cooler. Thank you!

#### **Extra Middle School Fleece For Sale**

We have a few extra Middle School Fleece zip-ups available for purchase for Middle School students for \$30.00. We have adult sizes medium or large. Contact the office to purchase.

#### **NOVEMBER FOOD DRIVE**

Help those in need by donating to our Food Drive! We will be collecting non-perishable items during the month of November. Boxes are available for students to drop off their donations. We will be collecting through Tuesday, November 22nd. Thank you for your donations!

#### **Living Rosary last Friday**









#### St. Timothy's Shopping Extravaganza on Saturday, November 12th



9:00am-1:00pm @ St. Timothy's School gym

Local Vendors - Handmade crafts - Bake Sale - Raffle and more!

We will also be seeking donations of BAKED GOODS, which can be dropped off Fri. Nov. 11 at the school or Sat. Nov 12 before 9:00AM.

### **September Christ-Like Behavior**

Congratulations to all of the students recognized this month for their Christ-like behavior. Great job! Keep up the great work students!

C—Caring - Matthew F., Adam S., David B., Charlie P. Elias M., Levi S., Dorothy K., Akeley C.

H—Honesty - R—Respect - Ava C., Gunnar M.

I—Integrity - Eve L, Gemma M., Leo L., Adam S., Gunnar M., Christian M., Adley B., Caleb L., Andray M.

**S—Self-Control -** Preschool Class **T—Teachable -** Adam S., Deacon W., Mylon P.

















Marathon Day Fun!

























